

London & District Construction Association

London ON Canada N5V 4S4 Tel. 519.453.5322 Fax. 519.453.5335 info@ldca.on.ca www.ldca.on.ca

331 Aberdeen Drive

July 25, 2022

London City Council 300 Dufferin Ave. London ON, N6B 1Z2 To whom it may concern,

The London District Construction Association (LDCA) is pleased to submit a letter of support for the London Environmental Network's (LEN) LCRN Business Case, Green Economic Stimulus: Building Retrofits for Local Residents and Businesses.

Past Presidents Harry E. Hyatt, 1947 Herb Cocker, 1948 Howard L. Hayman, 1949 William D. Graham, 1950 Norman A. Putherbough, 1951-53 Herb Cocker, 1954 Osman Ellis, 1955 Len E. Fenn, 1956 G.W. Benbow, 1957 Fred C. Ansley, 1958 C.K. Northey, 1959 R.F. Harris, 1960 Robert D. McMurdo, 1961-62 Charles J. Nolan, 1963-64 H. Robert Hayman, 1965-66 William A. McDougall, 1967-68 John W. Croden, 1968-70 John A. Whalen, 1970-72 John A. Macdonald, 1972-73 D.W. Anthony Evans, 1974-75 Ernest W. Brinkman, 1976-77 George O. Hayman, 1978-79 Ross E. Karlson, 1980-81 Peter B. Vancook, 1982-83 Donald F. Dudley, 1985-86 John W. Tindale, 1986-87 lan A. Stone, 1988-89 Kenneth E. Romanuk, 1990-91 Frank J. Baratta, 1992-93 Peter M. Galan, 1994-95 James A. Coates, 1996-97 Peter Beerda, 1998-99 Peter Hayman, 2000-01 Jerry Fassaert, 2002-03 Paul Masse, 2004-05 John Rasenberg, 2006-07 Brian Waltham, 2008-09 Al Gordon, 2009-10 Jim LeBer, 2011-13 John Harris, 2014-16 Jim Sheffield, 2016-18

> Rick Krygsman 2018-19 Brian Hayman 2019-20 Gerald deVries 2020-21 John Harris 2021-22

Sustainability is a focus for the LDCA, and we want to set an example for the construction industry. We are retrofitting our building to be more energy efficient, have added a significant solar array, an EV charging station and have renewed our HVAC system using local LDCA member companies.

We were proud to be a recipient of a 2020 Green Project Support funding opportunity that Green Economy London (GEL) provided. The application process was easy and fair and the funds have helped us with our sustainability retrofits. We believe that investing in sustainability is a win win for us. We save on our energy costs, and reduce our emissions, while also supporting local companies as they develop their sustainability products and services. The GEL program helps us quantify these benefits by using our utility data to provide our year over year carbon emission calculations.

Via the GEL team our solar array was featured in The London Free Press, where we were referred to as sustainability leaders.

We are also supportive of the residential microgrant initiative, as it will help continue to push our members into sustainable retrofitting. London's existing home stock needs to become more energy efficient to help us meet our climate goals and with this support London residents will drive this change.

We will be happy to work with the LEN and GEL to promote these programs and are supportive of this grant request.

Regards,

Chief Executive Officer

July Carles

LDCA, 519-453-5322